
Greens call for halt to all new fossil
fuel projects after 1.5C warning

17 May 2023
The Green Party has urged the UK government to halt all new fossil fuel
projects with immediate effect after the World Meteorological Organisation
said there was a 66% chance we will pass the 1.5C global warming threshold
between now and 2027.

Green Party co–leader Carla Denyer said:

“Our climate and natural world is in breakdown and the reason for this is
crystal clear – the burning of fossil fuels.

“Despite this, the UK government continues to drive us all into further
climate chaos by opening new coal mines, offering new oil and gas licences
and spending billions on building new roads.

“Let this be the moment which shows those in power that they need to be
taking decisive action now. I am urging Rishi Sunak to do the right thing and
cancel the Cumbria coal mine, stop the Rosebank oil field and drop all new
climate-wrecking oil and gas licences immediately.

“It is only by keeping fossils in the ground and investing in measures which
reduce our emissions and improve the quality of all of our lives that we will
ever be able to address this climate and ecological emergency.”

ENDS

For more information or to arrange an interview contact the press office on
press@greenparty.org.uk or call 0203 691 9401
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